Graceland West Community Association
2023 Second Quarter Meeting
Tuesday, June 20, 2023
Council Members present: Bruce Braun, Janice Horwich, Joel McFarland, Colin McLeod, Paul Monzella, Brad Pierce
Bruce Braun called the meeting to order. Colin McLeod announced that GWCA’s 501c3 status has been reinstated. The Council thanked Colin for his leadership in assembling the necessary paperwork and documentation for this process. Bruce introduced the candidates for four GWCA council seats: Joel McFarland, Paul Monzella, Chad Rathmann, and Linda Welsh. The candidates introduced themselves and were elected unanimously.
The GWCA Garden Walk Committee (Ben Conley, Chad Rathmann, and Linda Welsh) provided an update. This year’s Garden Walk will be held on Sunday, July 16, from 1-5 PM, followed by a potluck at Warner Park. Neighbors are encouraged to contact the Committee to include their garden on the walk.
Janice Horwich introduced our speakers for the evening and provided background on the GWCA green committee’s activities.
Rachel Kuipers, a Landscape Architect and Environmental Design Professional with LiveRoof/Hortech spoke about green roofs. Green roof systems offer homeowners benefits in terms of stormwater management, reduced urban heat island effect, and polllinator habitat.
·  A 4-inch deep modular planting system can prevent 60-80% of stormwater runoff.
·  A 4-inch planting system weighs 30 pounds/square foot when fully vegetated and saturated.
· Native Plants generally require a deeper, 6-inch green roof system.
· Rachel recommends consulting with a structural engineer about what type of green roof your home can accommodate.
· Some system designs can be used even on sloped roofs.
Jack Pizzo, founder and principal of the Pizzo Group, spoke about the benefits of landscaping with native plants. The Pizzo Group creates and manages sustainable gardens and landscapes. The company does ecosystem restoration on both public and private land and operates aa native plant nursery.
· Native plants are often more drought tolerant than non-native ornamentals, help improve water quality, and are less hospitable to Canada Geese than traditional lawns.
· Native plants also have greater genetic diversity than ornamental cultivars, which may help them adapt better to a changing climate and extreme weather events.
The meeting was adjourned by general consensus.
